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Information regarding containment measures for residents of a part of the Desjardins 
electoral district 

 
 
Boisbriand, April 16, 2020 — Yesterday, April 15, the Québec government decreed the renewal 
of the health emergency orders. All measures in place are therefore renewed, including the 
measure concerning the containment of residents of a part of the Desjardins electoral district in 
the city of Boisbriand made up of Beth-Halevy Street, Tash Road, Steiner Court, Anne Frank 
Street, André-Ouellet Square, Olsen Passage, Moishe Avenue and Komarno Place. 
 
In addition, as of April 17, 2020, the Laurentian’s Director of Public Health, Dr. Éric Goyer, has 
authorized the residents of this sector to leave it for access to essential services (groceries, 
pharmacy, banking services and medical care) while following certain specific guidelines, 
including strict application of hygiene measures, physical distancing (2 metres) outside the home 
as well as a limitation on the number of people entering essential service locations. Moreover, 
only individuals without COVID-19-like symptoms who are not under isolation instructions are 
able to leave the sector.  
 
“We believe that these instructions will contribute to the protection of residents of the sector and 
of the entire municipality,” said the Director of Public Health for the Laurentians, Dr. Éric Goyer.  
 
“We continue to work in collaboration with the Laurentian Public Health Department. The 
situation continues to be monitored and the police are present on the territory to ensure the 
protection of the entire population. Everyone must follow the instructions, it is the best way to 
limit the spread of the virus,” said the mayor, Marlene Cordato.  
 
Due to the COVID-19 situation, the Minister of Health and Social Services has limited access to 
many cities and regions to protect the health of the population.  
 
Since March 20, 2020, the Thérèse-De Blainville inter-municipal police board (RIPTB) can issue 
tickets to anyone contravening decree number 222-2020 which prohibits some inside or outside 
gatherings.  
 
Finally, if you have COVID-19-like symptoms such as fever, cough, breathing problems or a 
sudden loss of the sense of smell, you are encouraged to contact the COVID-19 hotline at                         
1-877-644-4545. 
 
Follow the situation at www.boisbriand.ca. 
For more information: https://www.quebec.ca/en/health/health-issues/a-z/2019-coronavirus/ 
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